

VILLAGE BOARD MEETINGS

7-16-18 & 7-30-18


07-16-18 VILLAGE BOARD MEETING

Bids were opened for the 2019 MFT Street Resurfacing. Five bids were received:

Lindhal Brothers, Bensenville, IL - $336,677.50
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06-28-18 VILLAGE COMMITTEE MEETING

Bids were opened for the Pulaski Road Water Main Replacement from 117th to 120th Street.  Three bids were received:

RJ Underground, Inc., Kenosha, WI - $1,104,856.00

Airy’s, Inc., Tinley Park, IL - $550,729.00

LGS Plumbing, Crown Point, IN - $1,160,474.75

Bids were turned over the Committee for review and recommendation.
There was further discussion about the proposed Ordinance allowing the Village to take action against property owners with nuisance greenery such as grass/weeds. Penalties would range from $100 to $1000.  

The Alsip Fire Chief is requesting to promote the next person on the eligibility list to the status of lieutenant.  

There was a discussion about disposing of the 2008 ambulance.  Alsip Fire Chief Tom Styczynski stated the Village of Dolton may be interested in the ambulance as they do not have their own ambulance.

There is a request to purchase six more Keltron radios at a cost of $8,346.00.  Alsip Fire Chief Tom Styczynski stated that they are out of them.   There are 329 Keltron radio boxes in service at the present time.  The contract is up on November 26, 2018 and the program may be disbanded then.  

Further discussion took place on the proposed towing fee ordinance.  Other communities have an Administrative Fee.  This fee would come directly to the Village.  The fee being proposed is $50.00 per tow.  So far this year, there have been 303 tows:  91 accident tows; 160 arrest tows and 52 other tows.


07-02-18 VILLAGE BOARD MEETING

An Ordinance was passed amending Chapter 13, Miscellaneous Provisions and Offenses, Article III, Vegetation Control, of the Village of Alsip Municipal Code.

Approval was given to promote Firefighter/Paramedic Reka Bodoni to the rank of Lieutenant to staff six Lieutenants.  The promotion will take place at the July 16, 2018 Village Board Meeting.

The request to purchase the ESO brand reporting software for patient care reports and statistical reporting to meet the requirements of Nemsis 3 by the Illinois Department of Public Health was approved at a cost of $12,490.

The request to purchase four more Keltron radio boxes was approved at a cost of $5,564.00.  

An Ordinance was passed authorizing the donation of the 2008 ambulance to the Village of Dolton.

Low bidder, Airy’s, Inc. was awarded the contract for the Pulaski Road Water Main Replacement Project in the amount of $550,729.00.

Trustee Pierce stated that he is bringing up for approval again the proposed increase of 3% to Simplified Municipal Telecommunications Tax as he was unaware that the telecommunications tax included cell phones.  A vote was taken and the Simplified Municipal Telecommunications Tax was again defeated.   

